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‘Let us help each other to love others and do good’ Hebrews 10:24.  

 

 
Newsletter 4 

30th March 2023 

Dear Parents  

As we move swiftly towards the end of this term, I wish you a relaxing and enjoyable Easter break. This term have gone in a 

blink but it is important not only to celebrate but also to reflect on this term. We should recognise  and reflect upon the 

achievements and progress your child has made and how we can further support this, as adults in partnership, as we move 

into the Summer Term. 

We have recently had Parents’ Evenings— thank you for your attendance. Teachers reported many positive conversations and 

were able to share progress and next steps in learning at these meetings. If you were unable to make your appointment, class 

teachers will be contacting to  reschedule.  

Enriched opportunities are carefully interwoven into the curriculum and support the school’s Christian vision:  

To amaze, excite and inspire a confident, happy and resilient school community. To be an inclusive church school where 
everyone can be the best God has made them to be.  

  
Just a few highlights from our enriched curriculum for the Spring Term have included: 

 Year 5/6 Residential trip– thank you to Mrs Webster, Mrs Whittock and Mr Priest for giving their time and dedication  

so generously. Without this, trips like this would not happen.  

 Chippenham Sports Partnership Y1/2 Multi Skills Festival 

 Field and Forest/Wiltshire Wildlife sessions 

 Swimming for Y3/4 

 Tag Rugby Training and tournament – thanks to Huw Solly for giving his time. 

 Christingle Workshop and Service 

 Safer Internet Day 

 Dance Festival – KS1 

 Children’s Mental Health Day 

 Chippenham Sports Partnership All Active and Talent Team Academy  

 Great British Dance Off – KS2 

 World Book Day Celebrations 

 Worship Council meetings, including planning for KS1 Easter experience 

 Book Fayre 

 Science Week and workshops – thanks to Amber Batson and David Lewis and his students for running workshops. 

 School Discos 

We ended the term with Easter Egg Hunts—thanks to the PTA. We had Easter Trails for KS1 led by The Worship Council with 

the support of Mrs Bloomer, and our Easter Service at St Peters Church on Thursday afternoon.  

Yours sincerely 

Karen Winterburn 



Online Safety: Information for parents.  Last week at Langley Fitzurse, there were some conversations around Tiktok 

and WhatsApp with our Key Stage 2 children. Whilst TikTok has an age restriction of 13 and WhatsApp 16 restriction we are 

aware that some children do access these outside school.   

National Online Safety is a fantastic website that offers updates regarding trending online safety topics.  Please see the article 

below or click on the following link. https://nationalonlinesafety.com/hub/view/guide/tiktok-2022?product= 

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/hub/view/guide/tiktok-2022?product=


National Online Safety  

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/hub/view/guide/whatsapp-2022


Spirituality at Langley Fitzurse 

This year one of our areas of school development, within the Christian Distinctiveness of our school, has been developing 
Spirituality.  

For some, spiritual development is about the development of a relationship with God, while for others it is about the 
development of the human spirit, and for others, a continual quest after truth. For all, it is vital that children and adults alike are 
allowed space to develop their own faith, beliefs and values to support their spiritual development. 

As a schools we can provide children with openings for spiritual development in three vital ways: 

Windows 
Giving children opportunities to become aware  of the world in new ways; to wonder about life’s 
‘Wows’ (things that are amazing) and ‘Ows’ (things that bring us up short).  In this, children are 
learning about life in all its fullness. 

Mirrors 
Giving children opportunities to reflect on their experiences; to meditate on life’s  

big questions and to consider some possible answers.  In this, they  

are learning from life by exploring their own insights and perspectives and  

those of others. 

 

Doors 

Giving children opportunity to respond to all of this; to do something creative as a means of expressing, 
applying and further developing their thoughts and convictions.  In this they are learning to live by 
putting into action what they are coming to believe and value. 

 

Earlier in the school year the staff took part in Spirituality core professional development. This has led to opportunities to 

incorporate spirituality being explicitly into class long term and medium term planning. A Spirituality policy is currently being 

written and will be shared with the school community shortly. 

A further aspect of this work has been the development of a reflection/spirituality area within the playground.  

If there are any parents or family who enjoy wood work and have some spare time,  we would love for 

you to help us. 

We are looking for … 

Wooden windows, without the glass, these can be in the frame so that they can be opened or not. 

Small wooden doors—maybe from cupboards again within their frame or not. 

These may be items you may have stored away in garages or hidden in sheds! 

 

We would like to be able to install these within our area together with child-friendly 

outdoor mirrors, seating and climbing plants to create this special space. 

Thank you in anticipation  

 



 

 

 

 

 

Just as the Lord has forgiven you,  

so you must also forgive each other." 

 Colossians 3:13 
 

Term 4: FORGIVENESS 

This term the school value we focused on was ‘FORGIVENESS’. Forgiveness can be difficult 
and costly, it takes strength and courage, but without it a new start is impossible. 
 

Which Bible stories can your child remember about forgiveness?  
 

 

As Christians prepare to mark Holy Week and celebrate Easter, we remember that God is 
abounding in love, slow to anger, and forgives all our sins completely, because of Jesus’ death 
on the cross. 
 
 

 

A prayer for this term: 

Forgiving God, thank you that your arms are always open. Thank you that you forgive us for the 
things we have done wrong. And welcome us home to you. with love. Amen 

 

 

St Peter’s Church, Kington Langley has a long and supportive relationship with Langley 

Fitzurse School. There is an open invitation to any of our services; pupils, their families, 

staff and governors will always receive a warm welcome.  

Draycot Benefice is one church made up of 5 places of worship, offering a 

variety of services every month which are open to everyone. For families and 

children, we particularly recommend: 
 

THIS MONTH – April 2023 

You are especially invited to: 

Sunday 2
nd

 April 10.30am Café Church at All Saints, Sutton Benger 

Sunday 9
th

 April 10.30am  Easter All Age Worship at St Peter’s, Kington Langley 

Sunday 23rd April 10.30am All Age Worship at All Saints, Sutton Benger or Holy 

Communion at St Peter’s, Kington Langley 

Sunday 30
th

 April 10.30am United Benefice Service at St Peter’s, Kington Langley 

including Bin Twinning from Langley Fitzurse School. 

 



Snacks and Packed Lunches at Langley Fitzurse 

Over recent weeks we have noticed that children have been bringing 

into school crisps and chocolate snacks/biscuits either in lunchboxes 

or for morning break. 

Key Stage 1 children are provided with a snack as part of the 

Government Fruit/Vegetable scheme and so do not need to bring an 

additional snack into school. 

For our Key Stage 2 children, snacks should be fruit, crudité, cereal 

bar, not chocolate or crisps please.  

We are also trying reduce the schools carbon footprint so if snacks can be brought into school in a reusable 

container even better. 

The following link is the NHS website which has some ideas for snacks and meals: 

https://healthysteps.betterhealth-healthierfamilies.co.uk/signup/PPC?

gclid=EAIaIQobChMI4e_Y0f_7_QIVwfftCh23AwUUEAAYASAAEgLg1vD_BwE&gclsrc=aw.ds 

Uniform and Book Amnesty 

If you are having a spring tidy/sort out and find any school books lurking under beds or on shelves 
please bring them back into school at the beginning of Term 5. 

 

Also , if you find your child has brought home the wrong sweatshirt/jumper please return them to 
school so that we can reunite them with their owners!  

 

As the weather becomes warmer, children will start to take off jumpers/sweatshirts. Please try to 
make sure all uniform is named. 

Church School 

Questionnaire 

Thank you to all who 

responded to the 

questionnaire that was 

sent out earlier this 

month. 

Information will be 

collated and shared with 

the school community at 

the beginning of Term 5. 

Comms to parents and the wider school community. 

There are many ways in which we hope to inform and share information. 

ParentMail is the main way that we share class specific and whole school  

information. Please look out for WhatsOn which is  sent out via ParentMail each 

Friday—this gives key events and reminders for the week ahead. And of course 

the End of Term Newsletter—this often needs a cup of tea, biscuit and a little 

time to read! 

Langley Fitzurse Website—is the portal for policies, curriculum and school 

information. We are currently working on a new website design which will go live 

at the beginning of Term 5. If there are any parents who would be prepared to 

‘road test’ the new website please contact the office. Welcome To Langley 

Fitzurse  

Langley Fitzurse Facebook—this is a celebration of things that happen at school. 

(3) Langley Fitzurse C of E Primary School | Chippenham | Facebook  

Tapestry is used for Hercules Class. Parents are able to upload and celebrate  

achievements at home and for the school to share learning from the school day.  

https://healthysteps.betterhealth-healthierfamilies.co.uk/signup/PPC?gclid=EAIaIQobChMI4e_Y0f_7_QIVwfftCh23AwUUEAAYASAAEgLg1vD_BwE&gclsrc=aw.ds
https://healthysteps.betterhealth-healthierfamilies.co.uk/signup/PPC?gclid=EAIaIQobChMI4e_Y0f_7_QIVwfftCh23AwUUEAAYASAAEgLg1vD_BwE&gclsrc=aw.ds
https://langleyfitzurse.wilts.sch.uk/
https://langleyfitzurse.wilts.sch.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/Langleyfitzurse


Hercules End of Term 

Round Up 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

Next term we will be becoming architects and engineers in the classroom to make and create some amazing structures 

and places to live inspired by Brunel. We need your help to ‘excite’ the children by gathering a few things over the 

holidays and help Hercules children to  think about Great British Structures.  

 

For the beginning of term,  please send in any photos of local structures, bridges, tunnels, buildings, and houses 

from the very old to the very new on Tapestry, this will  help us talk and think about the wide range of different 

structures we see around us in this county and beyond. 

Do you know of any builders, engineers, architects, boat builders and trades people – we are looking for people to 

come in and ‘inspire’ the children’s  learning – can you show us a van full of power tool? ‘Amazing’ drawings or photos 

of things you or your company have made?  Show us how to lay a brick or even teach us to do some basic woodwork? 

Let us know on Tapestry if and when you are free to pop in.  

Classroom Resources -  We are always looking  junk modelling boxes, packets and boxes to make buildings and 

structures with this term. We need as many tea boxes as you provide us for our scarecrow trail project this term as 

well.  We would love a some decking planks to build bridge between our crates and trellis to make large scale ten 

frames to play with outside. As the garden spring back to live we will also be looking for sensory plants to restock – 

fragrant herbs, tactile leaves, fruit bushes and usual textures – as well as a volunteer or two to help us look after the 

garden.  

 

Dates for your diary: 

28th April—Field and Forest Will start back up on Friday afternoons. Please wear old clothes with long sleeves and 

long trousers that are okay to get dirty. We still need two volunteers to sign up every week to make this happen for the 

children, so please do get in touch! Please email admin@lfssq.wilts.sch.uk to sign up to the rota. If you have signed 

up already, thank you so much for your support. 

5th May—Olympic Games at Abbeyfield  - please wear PE kit for our sporty trip out. 

18th May—Stay and Read at 2.45pm— get handy tips for reading at home. We will explain the home reading 

certificates and teachers will be on hand to answer any reading queries, questions  or help solve any issues you may 

have when reading together.  

PE – Wednesday and Thursday afternoons. – please wear PE kits to school on both days.  

Water bottles and Coats (scarves, gloves, sunhats) – please make sure your child has everything they need  to keep 

them warm/cool (weather dependent)  for outdoor learning.  Please ensure all items of clothing are clearly labelled 

with your child’s name and return  all wellington boots and waterproofs  in readiness for our first day back.  

 

We wish you happy holidays from the Hercules Team and see you in April. 

 Jude Whittock, Christine Stables, Alison Flynn and Helen Rimmer. 

mailto:admin@lfssq.wilts.sch.uk


Pegasus End of Term 

 Round Up 
We had a great start into term 4 by spending a lot of time ‘out and about’, exploring  

the village!  The class had received a letter from a ‘councillor’ commenting that on a  

recent visit to the village he was unable to find an up-to-date guidebook of the local  

area.  We explored different parts of the village, took photos and drew maps, all in  

order to create our own guide books.  

This was followed by some narrative writing using as inspiration ‘A House that once was’.  The children 
decided upon their character as well as the setting for their story using increasingly more descriptive writing.  

 

The whole school really enjoyed 2 events where we worked for part of the day in our house teams.  One was 
World Book Day and the other one was Science Day.  On World Book Day, each house team explored a picture 
book, created pieces of art, made mini-books or sewed.  Our four whole school stories were very much 
enjoyed by everyone in our collective worship at the end of the day.   

 

Science Day saw us looking at fingerprints and creating Victorian inventions together with a visit from one of 
our Governors Amber Batson who is a vet. Our week culminated with an afternoon of experiments led by the  
students from the  Swindon and Wiltshire Institute of Technology.  A big thank you to Mr Lewis for 
supporting and organising this afternoon. 

As a class we were also able to enjoy two multi-skills Sport event, one at Hardenhuish and another one at 
Abbeyfield. It was lovely to see children collaborating with each other on these sporting events and this time 
was no exception. 

 

We have also enjoyed exploring Andy Goldsworthy’s art and creating our own masterpeices using natural 
resources found in our school garden. Thank you to Mrs. Alexander for helping us with this activity.  

 

Thank you for all your continued support this term. Keep practising with your child number bonds, tables and 
of course the phonics and reading. That little bit of time will make all the difference in consolidating what has 
been learnt in school. 

We wish you a restful Easter break. 

 

Mrs Nathanson, Miss Tomlinson, Mrs Stables and Mrs Svenson  



Phoenix End of Term Round Up 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Another term whizzes by and we are almost at the Easter holidays! Phoenix class has 
grown in numbers and it has been great to see how well children have settled in and 
integrated into the team.  
 
While our school value has been Forgiveness, we in Phoenix have also been working 
on other things too – confidence, independence and co-operation. In Lower Key Stage 
2, it is really important to build these up so that we can cope with the challenges to 
come in years 5 and 6. So many of the children have shone in these ways over the 
Spring term. It is a pleasure to have seen them developing their social skills in the classroom and their 
determination to show what they know in lessons and to do their best work. Keep it up! 
 
English lessons this term have focussed on letter writing and persuasion. We really enjoyed engaging in a 
short animation where a farmer ‘plants’ wind turbines and they grow to become a great windfarm, only 
to have it destroyed in a storm and then begin to regrow again. We put ourselves in the position of a res-
ident of the town and first wrote letters to persuade the MP not to use wind power and not to allow the 
turbines to be there – this, of course, was against their own personal views on the subject! The children 
feigned their disgust and outrage confidently in these letters, really able to use some of the persuasive 
language features well. We had to follow these with an opposing view and wrote letters of support and 
encouragement towards the farmer and his wind farm. Generally seeing issues from different sides and 
appreciating others’ views is always something that children in Phoenix have done admirably well – great 
to see this important life skill regularly in action. 
 
Kandinsky was the artist that inspired us this term. We had many thoughtful discussions about his art-
work and the nature of a number of his works. We talked about how Abstract Art can represent different 
feelings, places and especially pieces of music! Children went to town with their interpretations of differ-
ent pieces of music, listening to Mendelssohn’s Fingal’s Cave, Mozart’s Eine Kleine Nachtmusik and his D 
minor piano concerto. I was amazed by some of the children’s ideas in pencil and paint, and their use of 
shape, colour and line to interesting effect. 
 
Swimming at the Olympiad has been a much enjoyed end to the week activity. Some of the children’s 
progress with their skills and confidence in the water has been so encouraging. Whatever the initial abili-
ties were after Christmas, I have seen improvements across the class. We have some very able swimmers 
at the deep end – much better than me – but at the shallow end some of the improvements seen in the 
children have been much more obvious, with some  no longer being so anxious in the water. A super 
achievement. Well done all swimmers! 
 
We all hope you have a lovely Easter break and see you in the Summer term. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Mr Osler, Mrs Shoubridge and Mrs  Pym  



Chameleon End of Term  

Round Up 
We have had another super term in Chameleon class! The term has been jammed full of learning, including World 
Book Day and Science Week celebrations. We enjoyed joining together in our house teams to complete lots of 
different activities. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In our English lessons, the children have been working on their persuasive skills, writing leaflets about Mill on the 
Brue, persuasive letters about deforestation, and finally persuasive letters to convince our chairs to come back 
when they ‘quit’ this week! 

 

We have been learning about Kandinsky in art and 
once we got used to abstract artwork, we enjoyed 
listening to music and trying to show this through 
our own art.  

 

 

Thank you to Mr Solly who volunteered his time to run tag rugby sessions 
each week over the last couple of terms. The children really enjoyed the 
sessions and all had the opportunity to represent the school at the tag 
rugby festival, where the children were great representatives of Langley 
Fitzurse. Thanks also to Miss Halliwell who volunteered as a parent helper 
and kept us all warm with hot chocolate.  

 

Next term, we will start our swimming lessons each Friday – information 
about this will follow on Parentmail soon. This will mean that the children 
only need to come to school in PE kit on Tuesdays and should bring their 

swimming kit on Fridays. Please make sure that you have given permission if you would like your child to wear 
goggles. 

 

The Year 6 SATs are next term from 9th-12th May. The children are very well prepared and we were so proud of the 
way that they approached their practice tests this term; they were all very positive and worked as hard as ever. We 
will send home some materials that the children can use for revision over the holidays – no pressure with this, you 
know your children best!  

 

Have a lovely Easter break and we will see you next term for some exciting learning all about Ancient Greece! 

Mrs Webster, Mrs Flynn I and Mrs Flynn II 



Dates for the diary—Term 5 and Term 6 

Please note there will be additions/amendments to this. Please check the weekly ‘WhatsOn’ for updates: 

17th April   Return for the beginning of Term 5 

21st April  Chameleon Swimming starts for Terms 5 and Term 6 

24th April   PTA Meeting: 2.15pm in Cherry Hall 

28th April   Field and Forest starts for Hercules and Pegasus 

30th April  Eco Church Service—all welcome 

1st May  Bank Holiday 

4th May  Coronation Celebrations—Picnic lunch—all welcome 

5th May  Chippenham Sports Partnership:  Olympic Games—Hercules Class 

8th May   Bank Holiday 

9th—12th May Key Stage 2 SATS 

14th May  Village Scarecrow Workshop—At Langley Fitzurse School 

15th May  Key Stage 1 Assessments 

15th May  School Scarecrow workshop  

17th May  Year 6 Sports Leader Training  

18th May  Stay and Read session—Hercules and Pegasus Classes 

19th May  Chippenham Sports Partnership : Obstacle Course session—Phoenix Class 

19th May  May Fair 

22nd May  Class and Leavers Photographs 

26th May  End of Term 5 

 

5th June   Return for the beginning of Term 6 

7th June  Class trip to Sevington School—Phoenix Class 

8th June  Class trip to Sevington School—Chameleon Class 

12th—16th June Whole School: Design and Technology Week 

13th –20th June Scholastic Summer Fair 

17th June  Scarecrows Weekend 

19th—23rd June National Sports Week 

20th June  Life Path Malmesbury Abbey—Key Stage 2 

21st June   Chippenham Games—Year 6 

22nd June   Sports Day (morning) 

29th June   ‘I can and I am’ Assembly 2.30pm for whole school, Parents welcome. 

30th June  ‘I can I am’ sessions for Key Stage 2—children to visit Bus at Stanton St Quintin.  

14th July  Hardenhuish Induction 

18th July  Swimming Gala 

20th July  Year 6 Leavers Service 

21st July  End of Term 6 


